

# Minutes

of Cambridge Bridge Club Committee meeting held at the Clubrooms on Thursday, 13<sup>th</sup> May 2021 at 16h30.

## **Present:**

Anne (Chair), Kevin, Gretchen, Kay, Louise, Sue, Tony, Liz, Mary, Ailsa.

**Apologies:** Allison

## **1. Welcome**

Anne welcome everyone to the meeting.

## **2. Minutes**

of the meeting held on 15<sup>th</sup> April 2021 were approved.

*Kay/Tony*

## **3. Treasurer's Report**

Kevin presented a Profit and Loss to end April 2021. Income \$29,269.39 Expenses \$20,227.20 leaving a surplus of \$9,042.19.

*Kevin/Liz*

## **4. Correspondence**

**Inward:** BWOFF, Fire and Building Compliance Limited

Marsh Insurance (renewal documentation)

**Outward:** Fire and Building Insurance. Kevin emailed them that all invoices should go to the Club, not individual members. (Kevin will talk to Sue McKenzie re insurance)

## **5. Maintenance**

Tony removed the top on the outside tap where water has been used by outsiders.

The hand towel rail repaired.

There is water in the outside light which Tony will repair.

He is still working on the bridge table replacement issue.

## **6. Playing committee**

Liz reported that Eunice is asking about promoting junior and intermediate players to play in bridge tournaments. The committee feel they are doing what they can in this area.

The Windsor Nisson Pairs will be awarded on two (not three) sessions this year.

## **General Business**

- a) Beginners are progressing well and buddies start on Tuesday, 1 June. On 2<sup>nd</sup> June (the first Wednesday night) cheese platters and wine will be supplied by the club.  
Allison to email a 6.40 start on 2<sup>nd</sup> June for introduction to new learners.  
Buddies will not pay for the first series of the learners.
- b) **Health and Safety** Allison is currently writing up the Club policy.
- c) **Mid-winter dinner.** A sub committee is meeting with surprise "goodies". Partners welcome IF there is space. Allison to email out that there will be no lunch for Thursday players but dinner for everyone.

**d) Sixes**

Clare is back (in isolation) on 14<sup>th</sup>. Juniors needed to play. A poster/flyer is needed (Kay). Mary is liaising AFT sponsorship.

Ailsa to text Clare to send out bigger poster to all clubs.

e) B2F Teams Theme: A Healthy Life – started Wednesday.

**7. Other**

Allan Pencavel has stopped cleaning windows. Ailsa to write a note of thanks to him.

Anne has a contact Geoff who could take this over perhaps.

Louise said the Cleaners had no contract. She will follow this up. Cleaner has asking to clean on a Saturday (from Thursdays).

Play etiquette. Allison and Liz to ask Directors to mention: Rowdiness, Director PLEASE, East to CHECK bridgemates.

The meeting closed at 5.20 pm.

**Next meeting: 10<sup>th</sup> June at 4.30 pm**